TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN Selectmen's Working Meeting of April 03, 2018

Present: Douglas Campbell, Raymond Youngs, Peter Santom and Arlene Patten

Also Present: Janice Thompson, Kay Bailey, Francis Muzzey, Palmer Koelb

Doug motioned to open the meeting at 6:09 pm, seconded by Ray and approved.

Selectmen reviewed:

Ms. Kay Bailey's letter to NH DOT
Trustees of The Trust Funds application for payment
Health Officer – Rebecca Bordonaro's Letter of credentials to The Select Board

Select Chairman Doug, mentioned he received a call over the weekend from Ms. Janice Thompson of some concerns she has. He recommended that this be discussed at the meeting on tonight.

Ms. Thompson shared her many apprehensions about the water runoff and the new development going in on the corner of Rt. 25 & 25A. She was told by the Selectmen of a letter that states the NHDOT does not do independent water studies, and now she will consider having to do this herself. She spoke of many interactions trying to get some support and assistance but has only felt frustration.

Ms. Bailey spoke about her views and understandings of how this project will impact her and the Pond Brook area. She claimed that this is the first time, in a long time she hasn't had a problem or any destruction with water runoff and believes it's because the culverts are full of rocks and debris. Ms. Bailey chortled, "leave it alone, it will be fine".

Francis believes the Town has vested interest in this project. Selectman Ray read the letter received by the NHDOT to the audience. When questioned about the culverts, Chairman Doug mentioned that he and Glenn did a quick glimpse of the culvert, which crosses under 25A, but that's it.

Mr. Muzzey mentioned he heard a rumor in town that Gove's Lane was going to be paved this year. He wanted the Town to be aware that if paving was going to take place, there was a couple of clearance issues that needed to be addressed. Chairman Doug will be having a discussion with the Road Agent before any paving is done.

Ms. Thompson questioned if the FEMA monies have been refunded, and the answer is no. The Admin. Assistant recently met with the FEMA representative who assessed the area and the paperwork for the July has been sent. We should be hearing something in the upcoming months.

The Parks, Riverside and Hamilton are a mess and that will be discussed as soon as nicer weather gets here. FEMA will be assisting with the reimbursement on that cleanup.

Mr. Muzzey spoke of the Warren/Wentworth Ambulance Service and thinks he is not a good candidate as a Board of Director Representative for the Town of Wentworth. He would like to have the position go to another candidate from the Town. The Town of Warren has 3 reps and the Town of Wentworth has 2 reps, with him being one of them. Mr. Muzzey agreed he would stay on the

Board until there was someone from the Wentworth Area who would be interested. He also asked the Admin. Assistant for a copy of the Attorney's Letter from previous litigation with the service.

Addendum to meeting minutes of Jan 02, 2018 per the request for correction by Ms. Kay Bailey. Her said corrections: "This is the correction to the January 2, 2018 Selectmen's Meeting Minutes. On page 3, line 8 the word lawyer needs to be replaced with the word Accountant. In paragraph 2, on page 3 it should read, Kay Bailey requested and was granted permission to be a part of the phone call to Terry Knowles". Signed, Kay T. Bailey

Chairman Doug motioned to come out of the **public session** and move into a Non-Public Session at 6:40 pm, seconded by Ray and approved.

Non-Public Meeting #1

At 6:45 pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting - per **RSA 91-A:3**, **II(c)** – Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved. The Select Board discussed a private matter, and no decisions were made. Ray motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:13 pm seconded by Doug and approved.

Non-Public Meeting #2

At 7:13 pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting - per **RSA 91-A:3**, **II(c)** – Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved. The Select Board discussed a private matter, and no decisions were made. Ray motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:26 pm seconded by Doug and approved.

Selectman Ray motioned to return to a **public session** at 7:27 pm, seconded by Doug and approved.

Chairman Doug mentioned that he was quite impressed with the way that Selectmen Ray handled the Non-Publics and He feels like they're all going to work well together.

Selectman Ray offered to do a Strategic Planning Seminar for the Board. He said that it could be done in an hour or so. Ray does this kind of work in The US Army as Captain and would love to do something like this for the Town of Wentworth. It's basically a Management Plan for where we want to see ourselves as a community and prosperous Town in a few years.

The Board asked the Administrative Assistant to follow up on the NHEC Pole Placement and where the project is at this time. They would also like to know when this will take place. The Admin. Assistant will follow up will report back to The Board.

Doug motioned to adjourn at 7:52 pm and seconded by Tracy and approved.

Respectfully Submitted by Arlene Patten Minutes accepted by:

TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN Non-Public Minutes (1) of April 03, 2018

Present:

Douglas Campbell, Raymond Youngs, Peter Santom and Arlene Patten

Also Present:

Non-Public Meeting #1

At 6:45 pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting - per RSA 91-A:3, II(c) — Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved.

The Select Board discussed a private matter, and no decisions were made.

Ray motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:13 pm seconded by Doug and approved.

Respectfully Submitted by Arlene Patten

TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN Non-Public Minutes (2) of April 03, 2018

Present:

Douglas Campbell, Raymond Youngs, Peter Santom and Arlene Patten

Also Present:

Non-Public Meeting #2

At 7:13 pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting - per RSA 91-A:3, II(c) — Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved.

The Select Board discussed a private matter, and no decisions were made.

Ray motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:26 pm seconded by Doug and approved.

Respectfully Submitted by Arlene Patten

TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN Selectmen's Business Meeting Of April 10, 2018

Present:

Doug Campbell, Peter Santom, Arlene Patten and Deb Vlk

Also Present: Glenn Campbell, Janice Thompson, Kay Bailey, Police Chief Walter Trott, Fire Chief Jeff Ames, George Morrill, James & Beth Folson, Rebecca Bordonaro

Pete opened the meeting at 6:07 pm, seconded by Doug and approved.

Chief Trott stated that the police department had the following activity since the last meeting: report of suspicious activity from a resident, conducted a successful lock down drill at the Wentworth Elementary School, 2 calls to assist the Warren-Wentworth ambulance, landlord/tenant issue & referred to proper agencies for follow up, two arrests-bench warrant & operating after suspension, attended three training session-IEA Process and Updates, Proper Response to Sexual Assaults & Protocol and LAP (Lethality Assessment Program) Training & Updates (Note-trainings were at no cost to the town & yearly training is mandated).

Chief Trott stated that he will not be at the meeting of April 17th, but Todd Eck will be here to cover the office.

Pete asked if Pine Haven Campground had been called in reference to the race track requesting to extend their hour to 10:30pm. Arlene has spoken to them and at first did not want this, but have changed their minds.

Arlene stated that she will be on vacation and will be back April 23rd. Deb VIk will in the office during this time. Inventory forms are coming back from home owners at a fast rate. Arlene stated that there will be a meeting next Tue, April 17th.

Glenn stated that the old ramp at the transfer station needs to be removed and several citizens are interested in obtaining it. Pete suggested a sealed bid be put out on the website with a \$700 minimum bid, removal will be up to the owner, bid will be closed May 22nd. Glen stated that bottles and cans are building up rapidly, should we haul them to VT or sell them as scarp? Much discussion ensued as to the benefit to hauling to VT which there isn't much return in the cost to haul them over and there are also penalties involved. It was decided that plastics will go into the regular compactor and that there is a can crusher on site that will be used and put into the metal recycling area. Glenn stated that a number of residents have offered donations for

the compactor and wanted to know how to collect and record the donations. Donations can be taken by Glenn with a return receipt to the donor and then given to the Arlene to be recorded. Deb Vlk stated that she can set up a specific income account within Quickbooks that the money can be accumulated in. Glenn asked if it could be named Compact Bailer and Deb Vlk said it can. Glenn stated that he will need a burn permit as brush needs to be burned and days to do this will either be a Monday or Thursday. Chief Ames stated that this will have to a be commercial permit which is required from the State.

Glenn had questioned for the Board in relation to the Conservation Commission. What lands do the commission oversee, and BOS stated it is the three town forests. Does the commission oversee the parks, and the BOS stated it does not. Glenn also wants copies of the oath statements for the commission members which can be obtained through the Town Clerk's office. This Sat the newly appointed Conservation Commission will be walking the perimeter of the town forest. Doug Campbell will be joining the group.

Glenn wanted to know if the paperwork for the historic status for the town hall been approved by Andrew. It was still being worked on. Volunteers would like to begin cleaning out the building and safety concerns were raised. Chief Ames stated that the fire department has inspected the electrical but has no say into the structural aspect. John DeSorbo has offered his assistance in the structural appraisal and will be meeting with Glenn soon. Once this report from Mr. DeSorbo is presented to the board and reviewed before permitting the clean-up crew to begin. Arlene stated that the building has property liability.

Pete asked about the request from the road agent and staff attending a demonstration show on May 24th. Arlene stated that they attended last year along with Chris Bassingwaite. Pete would like the road agent to do a write up on the benefits that they might acquire from this show before the board will approve the request.

Selectmen reviewed an e-mail from Nancy Mayville, NHDOT, concerning one past bridge project and one possible bridge project. The past bridge project, Dufour bridge-2014, still had not been closed because of a payment still waiting for submission, which was never sent. The Selectmen asked that an invoice be submitted for the final payment. The next project, which concerns Frescoln bridge, asked if the Town is still interested in State Aid for replacement of this bridge. Since the 2017 floods, repair work done to recover and repair culverts by our road agent, it was likely that we would need the State aid. Selectmen asked that we schedule an inspection of the bridge to satisfy both parties if it will need to be replaced.

Rebecca Bordonaro, who is the Health Officer for Rumney, was invited to speak at the meeting. Since Wentworth has no health officer, Rebecca was called to help on a tenant/landlord issue here in town recently and was asked if she would be interested in fulfilling the position in Wentworth. Rebecca outlined her qualifications of attending State classes to be certified in this

field. Besides tenant/landlord issues, she also does school, day care, adoptive homes, elderly inspections etc. She stated that she will be needing a Deputy Health Officer and would be willing to train a Wentworth resident interested for this position. She had two proposals for the Board to consider for this position -1) A \$200 yearly retainer with \$50 for each incident request -2) A yearly fee of \$600 with no additional incident fee request. Pete made a motion to accept Rebecca Bondonaro as Wentworth's Health Officer with the \$600 yearly fee. 2^{nd} by Doug and approved.

George Morrill stated that the Planning Board has had a Selectmen as an Ex-Officio member. Doug Campbell accepted this position. Pete made a motion to accept Doug Campbell as an Ex-Officio member of the Planning Board. 2nd by Doug and approved.

George Morrill stated that Pine Haven Campground will be placing a mobile home on 2 seasonal sites for family. He asked if this new home will need a 911 address and also need to be subdivided. It was suggested that possibly it would have to be subdivided but needed further information to be clarified.

George Morrill stated that the Trustees of the Trust Fund have a meeting April 16th at 5PM.

George Morrill stated that he will need a key to the old Town Hall for the Conservation Committee to meet there on Sat. Deb Vlk stated that she would provide the key.

Doug stated that he would like the Planning Board to review and reestablish the Master Plan for Wentworth, as it hasn't been updated since 1985.

Pete motioned to come out the public session and move into a Non-Public Session at 7:27 pm and seconded by Doug and approved.

Non-Public Meeting #1

At 7:27, Pete motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting per **RSA 91-A:3, II(c)** — Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved. The individual requested for the meeting, left as the appointed time they were to speak to the Board was delayed because of the lengthy meeting. The individual will be asked to come next Tue 4/17 for a Non-Public.

Pete motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:30pm, seconded by Doug and approved.

Non-Public Meeting #2

At 7:30pm, Pete motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting per RSA 91-A:3, II(c) — Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved. The individual requesting the meeting, left as the appointed time they were to speak to the Board was delayed because of the lengthy meeting. Doug stated that he will visit the individual tomorrow.

Pete motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:46pm, seconded by Doug and approved.

Respectfully Submitted by Deb Vlk

TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN Selectmen's Business Meeting Of April 17, 2018

Present:

Doug Campbell, Peter Santom, Ray Youngs and Deb Vlk

Also Present: Glenn Campbell, Francis Muzzey and Palmer Koelb

Doug opened the meeting at 6:00 pm, seconded by Ray and approved.

Doug presented an Oath of Office to Francis Muzzey to serve on the Conservation Commission for 2 years... Francis read the oath in the presence of the Selectmen and audience.

Palmer Koelb stated that a new American and POW/MIA flags need to be ordered and put up at the Village Common, as the previous ones have gone missing.

Glenn Campbell stated that the highway department has been called to move the ramp and to bring in the new containers sometime this week. Work is coming along nicely, paper work still to do, electrician still needs to do work before the compacter can be put in. Grants have been submitted and in the works.

Francis wants a copy of the Warren-Wentworth Ambulance Service by-laws. Needs the agreement which was done a few years ago between the Town and WWAS.

Glenn stated that there was a walk through the property lines on the Plummer Forest and VanDeusen Forest last Saturday. Jordan King is to go forward with his forestry plans and presenting it to the Selectmen soon. Conservation Committee will be holding a Meeting on May 26th. Jordan King will be submitting names of loggers who do cable logging only, no mechanical machinery will be used. The logger chosen will be logging the VanDuesen & Turner properties throughout the summer.

Francis Muzzey stated that he would like our current use be updated with better classification. He realizes this will be a monumental task.

Glenn Campbell gave an update on the Town Hall clean up process. He will be meeting with John DeSorbo this week to do a structural overview of the building. This report will be presented to the Selectmen and then they can start cleaning out the building. Glenn stated that the clean-up should be done in a week.

Doug motioned to come out the public session and move into a Non-Public Session at 6:30 pm and seconded by Ray and approved.

Non-Public Meeting #1

At 6:30, Pete motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting #1 per **RSA 91-A:3, II(c)** – Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved.

Selectmen drafted ideas and a plan for the road agent. This Non-Public was interrupted by the individual invited for Non-Public Meeting #2 and was continued in Non-Public Meeting #3.

Pete motioned to come out of the Non-Public Meeting #1 at 6:35pm, seconded by Doug and approved.

Non-Public Meeting #2

At 6:35pm, Pete motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting #2 per RSA 91-A:3, II(c) — Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved.

Deborah Ziemba was asked to attend this non-public to discuss her recommendation for a pay raise for her deputy, which was in the proposed Budget for 2018. The Selectmen approved the raise to start as of Town Meeting of March 17, 2018, but not to have it retroactive back to the first of the year.

Ray motioned to come out of the Non-Public #2 at 6:42pm, seconded by Pete and approved.

Non-Public Meeting #3

At 6:42pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting #3 per **RSA 91-A:3**, **II(c)** — Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved.

This Non-Public is a continuation of Non-Public #1

Ray will be drafting a plan on how to improve the road agent position with counseling and working conditions in relation to road plowing, gravel, accidents, logging daily activity, maintenance schedule on vehicles, mileage, fuel use, etc. The draft will be reviewed by Doug and Pete, Ray will have it reviewed by legal and it will be presented at the next NP Meeting with Kevin Gilbert present on April 24, 2018.

Also, the upcoming Show will be discussed.

Ray motioned to come out of the Non-Public #3 at 6:42pm, seconded by Pete and approved. Respectfully Submitted by Deb Vlk

TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN Selectmen's Business Meeting of April 24, 2018

Present:

Douglas Campbell, Peter Santom, Raymond Youngs and Arlene Patten

Also Present: Chief Trott, Janice Thompson, Kay Bailey, Palmer Koelb, Glenn Campbell,

Kevin Gilbert

Doug motioned to open the meeting at 6:02 pm, seconded by Pete and approved.

The Board reviewed the Agenda and approved.

Selectmen reviewed and/or signed the following:

- Vendor/Payroll Checks

- Warrant 2018 Meeting Minutes T/C T/C
- Intent to Cut OP #18-475-02
- Belletetes Change of Account Form
- Local Septic Approval M/L 5-5-2 (
- Letter to NHDES Land Agent Jordan King's request
- State Law requirements/Available Services for Veterans
- Yield Tax on Timber Cut OP#17-475-14
- Kudos/ Thank You to Highway Dept.
- Jeff Ames, info on Race Track ordinance/info.
- Completion of: Oath of Office paperwork
- Meeting Minute Signatures (Ray & Chris only) required 3/6/18, 3/27/18

Chief Trott gave an update from the Police Dept. It's been guite eventful. Chief said he's completed and submitted some grant work. Recently the Chief had K. Gilbert lower the American Flag in his absence, in honor of The First Lady, Mrs. Bush's passing. He said, other busy work includes; an IRS phone scam call with a report taken and precautions given to the complainant, a landlord-tenant issue handled and referred to Civil Court for processing, a notification of request for withdrawal of a DVO- which was granted by Family Court, a report with follow-up on a possible impersonation of a Wentworth Police Officer. There has also been verified reports of black bears, at various locations in the Town.

Arlene Patten, Admin. Assistant gave an update from the Selectmen's Office. She was asked if the hand soap dispenser in the bathroom could be replaced, as its been broken for months. The Select Board agreed to replace the broken one with a touch free/automatic dispenser. Ms. Patten received a call from NHDOT-Chris Turgeon, in reference to a requested meeting by local residents, who wish to discuss the culvert/water issues on the corner of Rte. 25 and Rte. 25A, development project. Ms. Patten was also questioned if she could place an advertisement for a local family's fundraiser on the Town's Website. The Board felt that it would open a can of worms for many other, various requests. The Board declined the Town's website for advertisements. They did suggest possibly putting this on the Wentworth Bulletin, and having an advertisement type page made to do this sort of stuff. Another suggestion from a resident was to place in the local newspaper under the column for Talk of the Town - Warren/Wentworth with Gary Jesseman. Ms. Patten will reach out to the Borger Family with information.

Mr. Glenn Campbell gave a status update on the Transfer Station. He mentioned that Jim Folsom completed his Basic Training on April 19th in Shelburne, VT. They will await the certification results. Glenn also mentioned that business is picking up and Spring cleanup is in full swing. A couple of other things that Mr. Campbell mentioned were; walkway was to be moved soon, the area to be graded and leveled, bids are in for the C-storage units and awaiting negotiations and review. He said he is waiting for a New Burn Permit, and the pile is growing. The Treasurer, Deb Vlk has created an account for donations for the compactor/bailer, and Glenn will be doing his collections soon. He mentioned that the scrap metal pike is a full load. Glenn asked for permission to work an extra 4 additional hours with Jim, before May 5th to get caught up on various jobs that are lagging. They are awaiting the results on a grant, which is one of three still in the mix. Pete Santom, Selectman asked for a copy of the grant write ups that have been submitted, Glenn concurred. Mr. Campbell also requested from the Board that on a slow/lull day for the Highway Dept. that they could assist with site clean up at the Transfer Station with grading and leveling with a front loader, for site improvements.

Mr. Campbell also asked the Board while he was still speaking, if he could talk about the Conservation Commission. The Board agreed. Mr. Campbell said his next meeting was April 26th and all are welcomed. He noted that Francis Muzzey was sworn in last week and for all to welcome him when seen. Glenn had many questions for the Select Board;

- Will you gentlemen sign off on a letter to Mark Stevens at NHDES? The Selectmen signed.
- Can we investigate getting the property across from the Dam on Buffalo Road back from the state? Glenn offered and The Selectmen gave Glenn permission to contact the State for ROW.
- Will the Conservation Committee oversee the parks? The Selectmen briefly discussed and Ray motioned that the Hamilton Field be just a large field and not a Baseball field, seconded by Pete and approved.
- When the Committee selects a Cable Logger for the Town Forest work, who will sign the contract on behalf of the Town? The Board replied with all (3) of them would be designees to sign.
- Glenn mentioned that Cable Loggers were invited to and will attend Thursday's meeting. A walk through of the Turner Forest lot is still needed and will be scheduled.

Kevin Gilbert, Road Agent gave an update. He said the Sweeper broke today. He rented a sweeper from Concord and should be arriving tomorrow to continue the road cleanup. The Highway Dept is currently grading the roads and Atwell is half way completed. The Board read a letter submitted by email to the Admin Office in regards to appreciation and a thank you to the Highway Dept. for a great job on Look Away Lane, written by Mr. & Mrs. Michael Gove.

The Board extended an invitation to: Privilege of the Floor

Ms. Janice Thompson questioned The Select Board if NHDOT, Chris Turgeon was in fact coming to a meeting. The Selectmen clarified with the Administrative Assistant that yes, a meeting was scheduled for May 8th, 2018 and she would be placing the info on the Town Website.

Selectman Pete motioned to go into a Non-Public meeting at 6:47 pm, seconded by Ray and approved.

Non-Public Meeting #1

At 6:55 pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting - per **RSA 91-A:3**, **II(c)** – Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved. Selectman Ray read, discussed and presented a letter to the Road Agent addressing a personnel matter. Pete motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:17 pm, seconded by Ray and approved.

The Selectmen agreed to move into a Public Session to address a need on East Side Road. Pete said that he would like to see a couple of signs posting "SLOW CHILDREN AT PLAY" on each end of the Road. Ray motioned to have the Road Agent obtain and place two (2) signs on East Side Road, seconded by Doug and approved.

The Selectmen discussed with Kevin Gilbert (3) bids that he has implored for a job with culverts on Rowentown Road. Bids were sought; (1) Chief Crushing & Excavating, (2) Mike Latulippe Construction, and (3) Bob Clay and Son. Mr. Gilbert explained that recently two notified him and withdrew from the process.

The Board asked the Road Agent if a rumor in the rumor mill was true that he had hired an employee to work on the Highway Dept. The reply from Mr. Gilbert was no. He said he wouldn't do that. He knows the process, which is through The Board.

Non-Public Meeting #2

At 7:22 pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting - per **RSA 91-A:3**, **II(c)** – Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved. The Selectmen and the Police Chief discussed a personal matter. No decisions were made. Ray motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:48 pm, seconded by Doug and approved.

Ray motioned to adjourn at 7:50 pm and seconded by Pete and approved.

Respectfully Submitted by Arlene Patten

TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN Non-Public Minutes (1) of April 24, 2018

Present:

Douglas Campbell, Raymond Youngs, Peter Santom and Arlene Patten

Also Present: Kevin Gilbert, Chief Trott

Non-Public Meeting #1

At 6:55 pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting - per RSA 91-A:3, II(c) – Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved.

Selectman Ray read, discussed and presented a letter to the Road Agent addressing a personnel matter.

Pete motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:17 pm, seconded by Ray and approved.

Respectfully Submitted by Arlene Patten

TOWN OF WENTWORTH NEW HAMPSHIRE OFFICE OF THE SELECTMEN Non-Public Minutes (2) of April 24, 2018

Present:

Douglas Campbell, Raymond Youngs, Peter Santom and Arlene Patten

Also Present: Chief Trott

Non-Public Meeting #2

At 7:22 pm, Ray motioned to go into a Non-Public Meeting - per RSA 91-A:3, II(c) - Matters which, if discussed in public, would likely affect adversely the reputation of any person, other than a member of the body or agency itself, unless such person requests an open meeting, seconded by Doug and approved.

The Selectmen and the Police Chief discussed a personal matter. No decisions were made.

Ray motioned to come out of the Non-Public at 7:48 pm, seconded by Doug and approved.

Respectfully Submitted by Arlene Patten